POCKLINGTON GROUP PRACTICE

Patient Participation Group

report for the year 2013/14
The Pocklington Patient Participation Group (PPPG) was formed in December 2010 with                23 members selected as indicated initially by the GPs and the staff of the practice.  
Having conducted a recruitment campaign over the Christmas and New Year period for new members, which was highlighted by an article in the local newspaper, Pocklington Post, the group has recruited 5 new members in January 2014, taking the membership to a total of 15.  The group comprises of 53% female and 47% male and spans the age range of 23 to 75 years+.  In addition, at the meetings, the practice is represented by the Practice Manager and one of the GP partners.  The Practice Business PA provides administrative support.  
representation
The membership currently lacks representation in the younger age bracket (ie, 16-50 years) and therefore contact is being made with The Pocklington School, Woldgate College and the Children’s Centre in Pocklington.  

areas of priority for discussion and inclusion in the local practice survey and obtaining the views of the practice registered patients
Following a number of concerns around the telephone system of the Practice, it was agreed that the focus of this year’s survey should be about communication.  This included both telephone and internet communication.  A patient survey was drawn up and made available to patients at the Practice, the Library, Francis Scaife Sports Centre, Pocklington Civic Arts Centre, both Boots stores and online via Survey Monkey.  From a circulation of 300 surveys, a total of 114 (38%) were returned, along with 9 additional online surveys being completed.

We thank everyone who contributed to the survey.

involving the pppg in the action to be taken as a result of the survey

The compiled results of the survey were presented at the PPPG meeting held on 06 March 2014 where members considered the action to be taken as a result of the survey.
findings or basis of proposals arising out of the local practice survey

The results of the survey showed that the majority of those patients who used the Practice’s website, found it easy to use however more patients need to be made aware of its existence.
The findings also showed half of the respondents found the current telephone system to be good, however felt improvements could be made.  After analysis of the time of day people want to contact the Practice, it is evident that mornings are the preferred time but the survey also shows that patients find this to be the hardest time to make contact.  The telephone system is currently being reviewed by the Practice to ensure an improved service for patients moving forward.

details of the action plan arising from the local practice survey
The Practice will continue to promote their website and that of Patient Access through posters within the waiting room, highlighting the function of each so more patients are aware of what they could achieve by visiting these two sites (ie, booking, cancelling appointments, ordering repeat prescriptions etc).
The Practice will start to gather mobile telephone contact details for those patients who confirm they would like to receive text messages from the Practice reminding them of appointments or test results as appropriate.
details of the other issues and priorities undertaken by the practice during the year as a result of discussions with the pppg 

· The new Practice website commenced in May 2013 providing clear, up to date information for patients including the facility to order repeat prescriptions online.
· Continued involvement of the PPG in the new premises plans.

· A working group of the PPG was formed during summer 2013 to concentrate on the subject of communications.
   
           

the core opening hours of the practice premises 

The Practice is open from Monday to Friday 8.00 am to 6.00 pm 

Telephone:  01759 302500

www.pocklingtongps.nhs.uk 

extended hours access scheme

The Practice participates in the extended hours access scheme on a Saturday morning from 8.00am to 12.00 noon with two GP surgeries running.

Berni Judge

Practice and Business Manager
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